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the Department of Veterans Affairs.  On 15 March 1989, you signed a Veterans Administration 
(VA) Statement of Understanding that the VA Drug and Alcohol Rehabilitation Program was 
available.  However, you elected not to enroll in the VA’s program.  On 24 March 1989, you 
were counseled concerning your judgement and dependability.  Specifically, the use of illegal 
substances, failing to submit a urine sample on three occasions, and being absent from your 
appointed place of duty (Level 1 Education Class).  You were warned that failure to take 
corrective action could result in administrative discharge action.  Additionally, you were notified 
of administrative discharge action due to drug abuse.  On 29 March 1989, you case was 
forwarded to the separation authority recommending you receive an other than honorable (OTH) 
discharge due to drug abuse.  A staff judge advocate reviewed your case finding it sufficient in 
law and fact.  On 27 April 1989, the separation authority directed you receive an OTH discharge 
due to drug abuse.  On 26 May 1989, you were discharged from the Marine Corps with an OTH 
characterization of service. 
 
A qualified mental health professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and 
provided the Board with an AO regarding your assertion that you was suffering from a mental 
health condition during your service.  The AO noted that based on the available evidence, there 
is insufficient evidence that you may have incurred an unfitting mental health condition during 
military service. There is insufficient evidence that your misconduct could be attributed to an 
unfitting mental health condition. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your assertions that during your military service, you 
experienced a high amount of anxiety and depression due to events going on in your personal 
life, and statements of support from your family and friends attesting to your character and 
contributions.  Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors 
were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as 
evidenced by your misconduct that resulted in NJP for wrongful drug use, and that you were 
counseled on more than one occasion regarding your performance conduct outweighed these 
mitigating factors.  The Board also concurred with the AO that based on the available evidence, 
there is insufficient evidence that you may have incurred an unfitting mental health condition 
during military service. There is insufficient evidence that your misconduct could be attributed to 
an unfitting mental health condition.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the 
Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not  
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






